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Appendix D 
Copies of Display Boards at 

Final Public Meeting 

































In accordance with the new Green Energy Act, the Ontario Power Authority has awarded Feed-in-Tariff (FIT) 
contracts for renewable energy projects in Ontario. Northland Power Inc. has been awarded a total of 13 contracts 
to develop solar farms throughout Ontario. Of these 13 developments, the Burk’s Falls East Solar Project is 
proposed to be located in the vicinity of Burk’s Falls. The Burk’s Falls East Solar Project is located on Chetwynd 
Road in Armour Township. The proposed project is considered to be a Class 3 Solar Facility, with a name plate 
capacity of 10MW. The project is currently undertaking the Renewable Energy Approval (REA) process.

Northland Power Inc.
 Northland Power develops and operates clean and green power generation projects, mainly   
 in the province of Ontario, Quebec and Saskatchewan. Our facilities generate about 870 MW  
 of electricity. Within Ontario, Northland currently operates combined cycle plants in Kirkland   
 Lake and Cochrane, as well as a cogeneration facility in Iroquois Falls and Thorold.

 Renewable power facilities including 216 MW of wind, solar and run-of-river hydro projects   
 were awarded to Northland under the Ontario Power Authority’s Feed-in-Tariff program. In   
 Saskatchewan, Northland has the 86 MW Spy Hill project and the 260 MW North Battleford   
 project under development. 

Burk’s Falls East Solar Project
The project is located on Chetwynd Road, approximately
4 km east southeast of the village of Burk’s Falls.

Reports for the Project are available for your review at
www.northlandpower.ca/burksfallseast. These include:

• Project Description Report,

• Executive Summary,

• Construction Plan Report,

• Design and Operations Report,

• Decommissioning Plan Report,

• Stage 1 and 2 Archaeological Assessment Report,

• Noise Study Report,

• Natural Heritage Assessment Reports, and

• Water Body Assessment Reports.

Northland
Power



How Solar Power Works
Northland’s proposed project will utilize solar photovoltaic (PV) panels to transform energy from the sun into electrical 
energy for use by Ontarians. According to Natural Resources Canada, solar PV technology has become a favoured form of 
renewable energy technology due to a number of social and economic factors, including the need to reduce greenhouse 
gas (GHG) emissions. Once constructed, solar PV also has little impact on the surrounding environment as there are no air 
emissions and limited amounts of waste are produced during.

A typical solar PV panel is constructed of several layers. The top layer is comprised of glass that protects the PV cell from the 
elements, with a coating applied to reduce reflected light from the panel. Beneath the glass is a grid, usually made of a metal 
that conducts electricity. Openings in the grid let sunlight reach the silicon layers underneath, where electricity is generated. 
Solar PV panels are an environmentally friendly way of producing energy as they:

•  contain no liquids, corrosive chemicals or
 moving parts 
• require little maintenance, do not pollute, and
 operate silently

Electricity generated by the panels is then converted from
DC power to AC power at inverter stations located within
the solar PV facility. The power is then transformed to the
voltage of the local distribution system and delivered to
Hydro One’s distribution network. As the power is provided
to the distribution network, power generated by the project
is available for immediate use by users on the same network.

Renewable Energy in Ontario
Presently, only 25% of Ontario’s electricity supply comes
from renewable sources, with the majority provided by
nuclear, coal-fired, and oil and gas-based based facilities. 
In order to spark growth in clean and renewable sources of
energy, such as solar power, the Ontario government passed
the Green Energy Act on May 14, 2009. It is the intention of
the Ontario government to promote a stronger, greener economy
for the Province.

In support of the Green Energy Act, Northland will source at least 60% of the materials needed to construct the projects from 
domestic companies. In addition, the design, manufacture, construction, and operation/maintenance of Northland’s proposed 
green energy projects within the province will result in the creation of hundreds of jobs.

Northland’s proposed solar projects will have a combined nameplate capacity of 130 MW, helping Ontario reach its goal 
of doubling the amount of electricity supplied from renewable sources. This will also contribute towards Ontario’s goal of 
phasing out coal-fired electricity generation by 2014. Specifically, the Burk’s Falls East Solar Project could produce a total of
approximately 13, 900, 000 kWh in its first year of operation. 

Hatch Ltd is an Ontario-based consulting, engineering, 
environmental and management company with operations 
worldwide and a reputation for excellence acquired over
80 years of continuous service to its clients.  

Hatch has been retained by Northland to undertake the REA 
process for their various solar projects within the province.

Additional Information:
To learn more about the proposed Burk’s Falls East Solar 
Project public meeting in relation to this project, or to
communicate concerns please contact:

Sean Male, MSc, Environmental Coordinator
Hatch Ltd.
Address: 4342 Queen Street, Suite 500
  Niagara Falls, Ontario, L2E 7J7
Phone:  905-374-0701 Ext. 5280 
Fax:    905-374-1157
Email: smale@hatch.ca
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Appendix E 
Correspondence with the Public 
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McRae, Elizabeth

From: Male, Sean
Sent: Thursday, October 07, 2010 10:17 PM
To: info@campleahrivkah.com
Cc: 334844
Subject: Notice of Public Meeting: Northland Power: Burk's Falls East Solar Project

To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Northland Power is proposing to construct a solar project in the Township of Armour, just southeast of the community of 
Burk’s Falls. The proposed project is named the Burk’s Falls East Solar Project (the “Project”) and will have an installed 
nominal capacity of 10 MW.  This Project requires a Renewable Energy Approval (REA) issued in accordance with the 
provisions of the Ontario Environmental Protection Act Part V.0.1 and Ontario Regulation 359/09. Northland Power has 
retained Hatch to assist in fulfilling the requirements of the REA process. 
 
Northland Power has acquired additional lands for the Project and as a result is repeating the first public meeting in 
support of the Project, and we would like to invite you to the upcoming Public Consultation Meeting.  Please find attached 
a “Notice of Public Meeting”, which details the time and date of the planned meeting.  A hard copy of this correspondence 
will follow shortly.  This Notice will also be published in the Almaguin News on September 30, 2010 and October 7, 2010. 
The Public Consultation Meeting will provide the public with an opportunity to learn more about our Project proposal and 
about Northland Power.  
 
In accordance with Section 16 (3) of Ontario Reg. 359/09, an updated draft “Project Description Report” and associated 
information pertaining to this Project and about Northland Power can be found online at:  
www.northlandpower.ca/burksfallseast.  We would appreciate any comments, queries or information you may have that 
are relevant to the proposed Project.   
 
Please direct any correspondence(s) to: 
 
Sean Male, M.Sc., REA Coordinator 
Hatch Ltd. 
4342 Queen St., Suite 500 
Niagara Falls, ON, L2E 7J7 
Phone:  905-374-0701, Ext 5280   Fax: 905-374-1157  
Email: smale@hatch.ca 
 
A hard copy of this correspondence will follow shortly. 
 
Yours truly, 
  
Sean Male, M.Sc.  
REA Coordinator 
 



Good Morning Sean, 
  
Thank you for your response. We look forward to having communication with you and those at 
Norhland Power about our specific concerns regarding this project and it's impact on our 
property value. 
 
Sheila and Bill Watt 
 
 
From: Male, Sean  
Sent: Wednesday, September 01, 2010 3:45 PM 
To: 'Sheila Watt' 
Subject: RE: proposal and notice of Public Meeting: Burk's Falls East Solar Project 
 
Dear Mr. and Mrs. Watt, 
 
Thank you for your correspondence relating to Northland Power’s proposed Burk’s Falls East Solar 
Project. 
 
I apologize for the error in the schematic drawing on our notice.  For your information, since this 
information was published we have corrected our mapping relating to this Project.  Future notifications 
and materials you will see on our poster boards at our public open house will show the correct property 
lines.  For your information, I would like to make you aware in advance of the meeting that we will not be 
presenting a design for this Project at this first public meeting.  The design of the Project is ongoing, and 
we are hoping to input comments from the public at this first public meeting into the design process.  As a 
result, we may not be able to provide you with answers to all of your comments and concerns at this time. 
 
In respect of the “Century Farm” farmhouse and outbuildings, we have previously been previously made 
aware of these features.  Any buildings that are present on the Project site will be subject to a heritage 
screening in order to determine if a heritage impact assessment is required.  We are currently working 
with professional heritage consultants in the province in order to identify what is required.  Further to that, 
we are unfortunately limited in what we can present in the notification, and it is not possible to identify all 
of the relevant information relating to the Project location in this notice.  All information relating to the 
Project, including heritage considerations, will be available for public review both online and at the 
Township of Armour office. 
 
Thank you also for advising me of your comments and concerns relating to the proposed project(s).  As 
you have already raised these concerns with Mike Lord and Tom Hockin of Northland Power, I can 
assure you that they are considering your comments and will be able to respond to your questions in due 
course.  For your information, though the figure shows the Project site as the full property, the extent of 
solar panels within this area is still being determined, and all of the property may not be needed for 
Project development. 
 
Northland Power is also interested in gaining further understanding of your concerns relating to impacts 
on the landscape, so that it may be considered in their determination of whether, and to what extent, 
visual mitigation may be required on this Project location.  Northland Power and I welcome the 
opportunity to further discuss your concerns with yourselves at the upcoming public meeting. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sean K. Male, M.Sc. 
Terrestrial Ecologist, Environmental Assessment & Management 
Tel: +1 905 374 0701 ext. 5280 
Niagara Falls, ON 



  

  
 

From: Sheila Watt [mailto:sheila.watt@live.com]  
Sent: Monday, August 30, 2010 5:00 PM 
To: Male, Sean 
Subject: proposal and notice of Public Meeting: Burk's Falls East Solar Project 
 
````````````````````````````````````````` 
Thank you Mr. Male for the letter you sent dated August 12, 2010.  The correspondence arrived 
after we had already read the notification in the Almaguin News issue of August 12, 2010. 
  
In your notice for the East Solar Power Project the schematic drawing does not show our 
property lines (part lot #13) which has 300 ft frontage on Chetwynd Rd. nor does it show the 
"Century Farm" farmhouse and outbuildings. The way in which the project is represented does 
not give the general public a true picture upon which to decide if this/these project(s) is (are) of 
concern/interest to them . 
  
We would like you to be aware of our concerns regarding the  proposed project(s). My 
husband Bill has spoken to both Mike Lord of Northland Power and their Project Manager Tom 
Hockin. Bill has expressed our fear of the impact  this project will have on our property 
and home.  At this time we have had our home assessed and is posted "for sale" with Century 21 
Real Estate. This proposed solar project will adversely affect our property value.  For this reason 
we will not support this proposal. We will be surrounded by the Solar Project on three sides of 
our home. No other surrounding properties will be impacted as ours will be . Bill has suggested 
to both gentlemen that Northland Power purchase our property. This solution would be most 
acceptable to us. Otherwise, will we be compensated for the difference in the property values? 
 
We would hope that minimally, Northerland Power be responsible for minimizing the negative 
impact to our property and as well, provide a solution to the negative impact on the landscape 
surrounding our home and the surrounding neighbourhood. 
  
We look forward to hearing what solutions Northland Power will present. 
  
Thank you in advance. 
  
From: Sheila and Bill Watt 
           813 Chetwynd Rd. 
           Burk's Falls, Ont. 
           P0A 1C0 
           705-382-2612 
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McRae, Elizabeth

From: Male, Sean
Sent: Monday, October 04, 2010 3:19 PM
To: 'Sheila Watt'
Subject: RE: East Burk's Falls Solar Porject

Dear Mr and Mrs. Watt, 
 
Thank you again for your correspondence and comments relating to Northland Power’s proposed Burk’s Falls East solar 
project. 
 
I must sincerely apologize for the incorrect Project boundary that was provided in our handout.  This error has been 
corrected and I have confirmed that the Township of Armour has removed any of the handouts that they had available at 
their office.  We have put together an updated handout that correctly shows the boundary.  This updated handout has 
been sent to the Township of Armour for distribution. 
 
Northland Power will be considering your comments and concerns as they continue to work through the Renewable 
Energy Approval process. In many cases, answers to your comments and concerns will be available within the Project 
reports that will be released for public review both on the Project website and in the Township office 60 days prior to the 
final public meeting. 
 
Thank you again for your correspondence, and also for your attendance at our recent public meeting. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sean 
 
Sean K. Male, M.Sc. 
Terrestrial Ecologist, Environmental Assessment & Management 
Tel: +1 905 374 0701 ext. 5280 
Niagara Falls, ON 

  

  

From: Sheila Watt [mailto:sheila.watt@live.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, September 21, 2010 5:15 PM 
To: Male, Sean 
Subject: East Burk's Falls Solar Porject 
 
Dear Mr. Male, 
  
Once again of note, Northland Power has used the diagram of the East Solar Project which misrepresents the 
property being purchased for this Project. In your response to our original concern after the diagram was 
published in the paper, you stated this was an oversight and the diagram had been corrected.  We are very 
disappointed this has not happened as everyone who picked up and read this presentation by Northland Power 
has been given incorrect information once again.  
  
I am attaching our comments which Tom Hockins requested at the meeting on Saturday. 
 
Sheila and Bill Watt 
















